CS/SB 333 and CS/HB 267 Amending the Medical Malpractice Act

Impact on Premiums

New Mexico Medical Society has obtained independent actuarial information to assist members in understanding the how changes to the Medical Malpractice Act (MMA) brought on by c/s SB333 and c/s HB267 will impact their medical liability premium rates. 

c/s SB333 and c/s HB267  amend the current Malpractice Act by: 


     1.  Revising the language around business entities to fix the corporation definition
     2.  Raising the cap on liability from $600,000 to $1,000,000 as of January 1, 2012.
     3.   Establishing a cost of living increase on the cap based on the urban consumer price 

           index and not to exceed 3%. This “COLA” would begin July 1, 2014 and take 

           effect the July of each subsequent year.
     4.   Including a provision that all settlements and awards will remain confidential.
     5.   Establishing an advisory committee of three doctors and three lawyers with the 

           superintendent of insurance serving as chair to discuss issues related to the MMA.

Below are several examples, prepared by an independent actuary, of how the changes will affect premiums. 

Family Physician Premium

Current

Insurance carrier premium ($200,000)

 $10,831.00 

PCF surcharge ($400,000) 



     3,300.00 

Total 
 $14,131.00

New Rate based on $1M coverage 

Insurance carrier premium ($200,000) 

$  10,831.00

PCF surcharge  ($800,000)  



      3,564.00

New premium at 1.9% overall rate increase
              $14,395.00

General Surgery premium  

Current

Insurance carrier premium ($200,000)

 $  41,259.00 

PCF surcharge ($400,000) 



     18,944.00 

Total 
 $  60,203.00

New Rate based on $1M coverage 

Insurance carrier premium ($200,000) 

$  41,259.00

PCF surcharge  ($800,000)  



    20,460.00

New premium at 2.5% overall rate increase
              $61,719.00

The insurance carrier would adjust the underlying premiums annually based on the severity, frequency, and other factors used when determining the premiums based on actuarial projections. 

The Patient Compensation Fund will prepare an independent actuarial study of the fund every two years. This study will be used to determine if the required contributions are to be adjusted.  In the last 20 years, the PCF fund contribution has been increased three times. 

